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Thank you for your letter of 17 January in which you expressed

concern about the reduction in spending on next year’s budget for

the Action for Community Employment (ACE) scheme. You qléo

mentioned thef metter at our meeting on 23 January. 4
/

/

Lht\ms/ég?\at’bheflqyéqgcnzh&b I fully recognize the'contribution

made through ACE in helping long-term unemployed people back to

work. I am aware also of the value of communlty,prOJects undertaken

through ACE, although that is not the main purpqse of the scheme. -“Z2

' the strengthéfiing local economy,

including.-I—am—-plteased-to-say very positive 1nward investment

ndi-eators, and a record number of people in/ employment -last

Septembsy, haéfi reduced the need for temporary employment schemes.

There will still be around 5,200 ACE places available across

Northern Ireland. /

)bu Wi know thaet in this year’s publlc expenditure round a number

~of difficult dec181ons had to be taken because of the need to find

extra money for security and compensation purposes. Those

responsible for the disturbances and violence in the community bear

a heavy responsibility,hrfljmrtmedaéer”fifikfizmmfifimmmtflto“dffiért““

resources—in-this-way- The Government would much prefer to spend

this money on the provision of public services, including training

for the long term unemployed, but.unfertunatelythis is -not possible.

As I said at our meeting, we will work to minimise the effect of the

reduction on needy people in disadvantaged communities. In addition

I know that the Training and Employment Agency intends to publish a

consultation document on long-term unemployment measures, focusing

on effectiveness and value for money, in the near future.
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